Minutes of a meeting of Oxhill Parish Council held on Tuesday 11th July at 8.00pm in the Village Hall.

The meeting, chaired by Grenville Moore was attended by Councillors, Derek Harbour and Sue Hunt, apologies were received from Duncan Harper and Stuart Whittaker. One member of the public attended. Councillor John Fielding, Ward Member for Red Horse and Chris Williams, County Councillor for Kineton, also attended
Minutes – Minutes of the previous meeting were read, agreed and signed.
Matters arising 
Speeding radar- The cost of having an automated radar device monitoring the speed of vehicles passing through the village is £252.09 +VAT (as last quoted) for a single site, it was proposed that a new quote be obtained and that radar devices be booked for 2 locations – Whatcote Road and Green Lane. Proposed by Sue Hunt and seconded by Derek Harbour.
Footpath Bridge – A request for the names of the landowners has been received, the Enforcement and Maintenance officer will be informed so that a job sheet can be issued.
Footpath extension on Whatcote Road – Highways will be contacted. Proposed by Grenville Moore, Seconded by Sue Hunt.

Dog bins – the dog warden will be contacted again.

Damage  to the Village Hall Bin- Stratford District Council will be contacted to ascertain who is responsible for the repairs.

The dumping of Illegal waste – There is an ongoing investigation led by a Senior Crime Investigation Officer.

Clerks Contract – An example will be obtained and the contract drafted as appropriate.

Planning – Permission has been approved for: Harrods Farm, 4 The Sett, Applegrove, Removal of a tree at The Homestead, Materials used for the Garage conversion at Green Fields.
Permission Pending: Oakwoods Plot 2 Green Lane, The Homestead – Garage and garden room, The Homestead, spruce tree, and landscaping at Stable croft.

There is an appeal for the application to build on land adjacent to the Hollies Rouse Lane.

The Parish Council has been approached about possible applications for a bungalow at the top of Whatcote Road, this is not designated building line but is next to an existing dwelling, it also does not extend the building line beyond existing houses. 

Also, a dwelling between the existing house at Fithers Field and the existing bungalow. This would be in the conservation area. Both applications would be considered in the context of the areas and their merits.

The Homestead are working with the conservation officer to agree a scheme that will be acceptable to both for the new dwelling.

Finance

Transparency Fund -  An application will be made to cover the cost of providing the website and the increased workload for the clerk. Proposed by Grenville Moore and seconded by Derek Harbour.
Clerks Wages – A sum of £960 was paid to the clerk for work from May 2016 to the end of April 2017. Proposed by Grenville Moore and seconded Derek Harbour.

Training – The sum of £30 was paid for 2 councillors to attend Introductory training for Councillors. It was identified that the publication The Good Councillors Guide would be useful for all members of the Parish Council and as an induction document for new Councillors. It was therefore proposed by Grenville Moore that 5 copies should be purchased, seconded by Derek Harbour. 
Correspondence 
Code of conduct for Councillors – Stratford District Council is currently reviewing it’s code of conduct for Councillors, Once this has been adopted, Councillors will be able to attend training in order make an informed decision about whether to adopt the new code.
Changes to the Audit Regime – Changes in April next year will mean that for smaller councils the reliance on internal auditors will be much more important as there will be the ability to opt out of external auditing. There will be training for interested individuals to become WALC approved auditors – initially John McKail will be approached to see if he would be interested.
Th
Any other Business 

County Councillor’s Report – A report was given by County Councillor Chris Williams identifying 3 key areas: 

· Finance and the uncertainty of Settlement Grant allocated to local authorities, revision of the 0-5 provision and children’s centres. The Public consultation which is taking place until September.
· Community Grant Scheme – to be launched at the end of the month.

· Highway safety- consideration of schemes through the delegated allowance.

Church Orchard – Grenville Moore will telephone Bob Goodyear for an update.

Thank you – The Parish Council would like to thank Doug Netherfield for continuing to maintain the trough opposite the Peacock Inn and recently planting it with bedding plants. 

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.40 pm. Date of the next meeting 12th September 8.00pm in the Village Hall.
Lis Stuart

Parish Clerk

